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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Lowell Macher, Chairman

                 Jim Dennis
Bill Capie

              Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, July 12, 2012 for a regular scheduled meeting at the Hart County Library. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members Lowell Macher, Chairman, Jerry McHan, Jim Dennis, Bill Capie, Bobbie Busha, Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser and Missy Dove, Secretary. Members of public include Mr. Myers, Commissioner, Mr. Faulkner, Mr. Hamilton and Vivian Morgan, Hartwell Sun Reporter. 
Missy Dove took minutes for the meeting.

Mr. Macher, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and Mr. McHan opened with prayer.  

Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Ms. Busha asked to clarify the 6/13/12 minutes to reflect under “Conservation” that taxpayers would not be required, on existing conservation properties, to have their properties surveyed to detail the one acre minimum home site requirement under the new policy established by HB 916. Rather, renewals or continuations will be subject to the new policy beginning in 2013.

Mr. McHan moved to approve the 6/13/12, 6/19/12 minutes as amended and the 7/10/12 minutes as written. Motion was seconded by Mr. Dennis. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

The Board of Assessor’s discussed having the motions presented in a written format for future meetings. 

Conservation

Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to approve the new 2010 conservation use productivity values as set by the State of Georgia. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.
Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to approve the new 2011 conservation use productivity values as set by the State of Georgia. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent

Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to approve the new 2012 conservation use productivity values as set by the State of Georgia. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent

Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to approve a total of 191 conservation use applications (5-2009, 40-2010, 36-2011 & 110-2012). Motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.
Chief Appraiser Report

Mr. Patrick informed the Board that he had hired Chip Pearson to the fill the temporary position. Mr. Pearson has extensive report writing skills in sequel server and a strong systems background. 
Vivian Morgan, Hartwell Sun reporter, discussed the issues with the public’s understanding of the roles and communications between the Assessor’s office and the Tax Commissioner’s Office. Mr. Macher noted that this was one of the reasons for the proposed name change from Board of Tax Assessors to Property Appraisal Department, to clarify that the Assessor’s Office determines property values and the Tax Commissioners Office issues the bills.

Also, there is a need for an article to clarify the issues that there are no updates or information available on the GBI investigation. Mrs. Morgan stressed that the people of Hart County just want information as to when the bills will be available.

Mr. Patrick noted that the office is currently on schedule and plans to roll out the 2012 digest this afternoon. There is still work to be done on the rural subdivisions and some lake subdivisions. 

Mr. Hamilton, Hart County Property Owner’s Association President, notified the Board of Assessors that when the digests are available and ready for presentation, that his organization would be glad to help get information out to the property owners. 

Mr. Patrick noted that there will be a need for additional funds for overtime; however, there is funding in other departmental budget line items that can be requested to be transferred. It will be necessary to go before the Board of Commissioners to ask for approval on the transferring of funds. 

Mr. Dennis stated the office needs to stay focused on the work for the upcoming tax digest. 

Mr. Patrick said the office was targeting to have the 2010 & 2011 digest available for approval by the August 9th meeting but completion may take until  the end of August.

Bill Myers, Board of Commissioners, questioned whether or not the Hart County Hospital will remain as exempt or will be taxable for 2013. He also questioned the current ownership and use of this facility. Discussion ensued as to the ownership of the Hospital, at which point Vivian Morgan indicated that the Hart County Hospital deed had been transferred to Ty Cobb Regional Hospital on June 1. 2012.

Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to officially change the name of the office to the Hart County Property Appraisal Department. Motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. The motion was not voted on after Mr. Macher stated he would do some additional research with the State to determine if there were any issues with the name change, The Board of Commissioners will have final approval. 

The Board discussed doing research before taking this change before the Board of Commissioner’s for their final approval.

A work session to discuss the 2010, 2011 & 2012 digests updates will be held on July 31, 2010.

Motion was made by Mr. Capie to adjourn the public meeting. Motion was seconded by Mr. Dennis. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 
Motion was made by Mr. Dennis to enter into executive session. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. McHan to adjourn the executive session. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Capie to re-enter the public meeting. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Busha. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. McHan to adjourn the public meeting. Motion was seconded by Mr. Capie. Motion was passé by unanimous consent. 

Lowell Macher, Chairman


Jim Dennis

Bill Capie




Bobbie Busha

Jerry McHan

* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

